




1004 W Van Buren St. Colorado Springs, CO 
203.577.8656  |  rburns@allterraineng.com 

September 23, 2024 
 
 
El Paso County 
Planning and Community Development 
2880 International Circle, Suite 110 
Colorado Springs, CO  80910 
 
Attn.: Mr. Brad Walters, Inspection Supervisor 

RE: STERLING RANCH FILING NO. 3 (SF2132) – GRADING CERTIFICATION LETTER 

To whom it may concern, 
 
This letter is intended to provide documentation with County Inspection Staff that the Sterling Ranch 
Filing No. 3 grading has been constructed within reasonable conformance to the design, including the 
swales located within Basin’s B4 and D2 per the approved Final Drainage Report, and Approved Grading 
and Erosion Control plan. 
 
All Terrain Engineering reviewed the final constructed facilities as of the recent grading completion 
(October 2024) and is of the opinion that the site and adjacent properties (as affected by work 
performed under the County permit) and the improvements constructed meet or exceed the minimum 
design requirements. 
 
Based upon this information and information gathered during periodic site visits to the project under 
construction, All Terrain Engineering is of the opinion that the stormwater BMPs have been constructed 
in general compliance with the approved Construction Plans, and Specifications as filed with El Paso 
County.  
 
Statement Of Engineer In Responsible Charge: 
To the best of my knowledge, information and belief, the referenced Sterling Ranch Filing No. 1 Pond 
facilities have been constructed in general compliance with the approved design plans and specifications 
as filed with El Paso County. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
ALL TERRAIN ENGINEERING, LLC 
  
 
 
 
 
Ryan Burns, P.E. 
Colorado No. 54412          


